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Bradford Davis and Yelena Dzhanova                      December 23, 2024 
  
 
 
RE: CALIFORNIA PUBLIC RECORDS ACT REQUEST DATED DECEMBER 11, 2024; 

NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 

To Bradford Davis and Yelena Dzhanova, 

The City of Newport Beach (“City”) received your California Public Records Act (“Act”) 
(Govt. Code §§7920.000 et seq.) request dated December 11, 2024.  Pursuant to 
Government Code Section 7922.535(a), the City is typically required to respond to 
requests made under the Act within ten (10) days.  However, if “unusual circumstances” 
exist, the ten (10) day time limit prescribed in Section 7922.535(a) may be extended up 
to fourteen (14) days (Gov. Code §7922.535(b)). 
 
In this case, unusual circumstances exist that require the City to take additional time to 
determine whether the request, in whole or in part, seeks copies of disclosable public 
records in the possession of the City.  Specifically, additional time to search for, collect, 
and appropriately examine a voluminous amount of separate and distinct records that are 
demanded in your request (Gov. Code §7922.535 (c)(2)). 

Based thereon, the City will respond to your request with a notice of determination as to 
whether the request, in whole or in part, seeks the production of non-exempt, non-
privileged disclosable public records in the possession of the City, pursuant to the Act on 
or before January 04, 2025. 
 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, I can be contacted at (949) 644-3680 or 
mblackburn@nbpd.org.    

Sincerely, 

 
____________________ 
Mayra Blackburn 
Records Supervisor 
Newport Beach Police Department 
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